U.S. Department of Labor

Assistant Secretary for Occupational Safety and Health Washington, D.C. 20210

JUL 0 1 2016



Ms. Heidi Drygas Commissioner Alaska Department of Labor and Workforce Development 1111 West 8th Street, Room 308 Juneau, Alaska 99801-1149

Dear Commissioner Drygas:

In 2015, Congress passed the Bipartisan Budget Act of 2015, which amended the Federal Civil Penalties Adjustment Act of 1990 (FCPAA), and made the FCPAA applicable to the Occupational Safety and Health Administration (OSHA). The FCPAA requires OSHA to increase its maximum penalties by the cost-of-living adjustment (according to the CPI-U) since the penalty levels were last adjusted in 1990.

As directed, the Department of Labor, on July 1, 2016, published an Interim Final Rule in the Federal Register initiating implementation of this penalty increase. The new penalties will take effect after August 1, 2016. In each subsequent year, maximum penalties will be increased by the cost-of-living adjustment by January 15th. These penalties are the statutory maximum penalties, although OSHA often proposes penalties that are significantly lower after application of penalty adjustment factors for size, good faith, history and other factors.

OSHA-approved State Plans must have penalty levels that are at least as effective as federal OSHA's per Section 18 (c)(2) of the OSH Act; 29 C.F.R. 1902.37(b)(12). All State Plans will be expected to adopt OSHA's new maximum penalty levels and thereafter increase this maximum each year based on inflation.

We expect states to adopt the changes within six months as specified in 29CFR1953.4(b)(3). We recognize, however, that some State Plans have varied legislative calendars that may impact timely adoption. If you would like to discuss existing legal or legislative barriers that may prevent you from adopting this structure on the timeline specified above, please contact Douglas Kalinowski, Director, Directorate of Cooperative and State Programs at (202) 693-2200 as soon as possible.

As always, we will assist you any way that we can to make these statutorily required changes occur. We look forward to working with you on this very important issue.

Sincerely,

David Michaels, PhD, MPH